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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and Phil McElroy. Also present were attorney Jason Spindler and town superintendent Jeff Goerges.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

In the Clerk's Office:  Our rough draft of the 2017 budget is finished.  My budget meeting with Robert Norris of the State DLGF is August 22nd at 9am in the Civic Center.  I will have the budget numbers, meeting dates and Gateway form 1's completed by then as required.  We can review and tweak numbers until then.

In the Utility Department:  As I continue to track the inflow, outflow and all rainfall totals on my master spreadsheet it is clear that the mag meters readings from Evansville are not measuring correctly and they are billing us for much more sewage than is actually flowing through the mag meters.  

In General Town Items:   School starts tomorrow, we may need to arrange for tree trimming along roads, the bus drivers usually contact us within the first week to let us know problem areas in town.  

OLD BUSINESS:

1.   Update on repairs made to 4H Playground

Kahre advised that the playground repairs are complete.  

NEW BUSINESS  

1.  Road and Bridge grant process

Steve Kahre advised that the grants will not be awarded until the end of this month.

2.  Mattingly property outside town limit-sewer service probability

Council discussed that if the property wants Darmstadt sewer they would need to agree to a volunteer annex and property owner pays all the expenses of lines and annexation.
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff noted they had about 18 service calls last year.  They are working on ditch at Darmstadt and Fleener, thinking about using flow able fill to make repairs. They continue to install risers and new sewer pumps.  Jeff discussed that the pumps are under warranty but only from manufacturing date, not installation date.  Council asked if they were ways to lower costs on pumps, repairing pumps, or looking into what is causing the pumps to go out.

Fire Chief Report
Adam Farrar stated that they had 105 runs for the month of July.  Farrar updated council with his report.  

Board member’s comments 

No board member comments

Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments

Resident’s comments 

No resident's comments   

The meeting adjourned at 8:31pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
